
 
April 10, 2013 
 
Honorable Jeffrey C. Cohen, Acting Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
 
 RE: CASE 12-E-0381 - In the Matter of Deregulating Commercial Submetering in All Service 

Territories and Requiring Utilities to Provide Ready Access to Bill Calculators for Use by All 
Electric Customers  

 
Dear Acting Secretary Cohen: 
 
 The enclosed leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (“National 
Grid”), are transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”). 
 

Second Revised Leaf No. 72 
Second Revised Leaf No. 74 
To PSC No. 220 Electricity 

    
   Effective: May 10, 2013 

  
 On February 20, 2013, the Commission issued its Order Authorizing Commercial Submetering and 
Requiring Rate Cap Bill Calculator (“the Order”) in the above case number.  
 
 Ordering Clause No. 1 of the Order directed the listed utilities, on or before the sixtieth (60th) day 
after issuance of the Order, on not less than 30 days notice, to file one or more proposed tariff amendments 
or riders permitting (1) the purchase of electric service under the service classification that would be 
applicable if the service were not being resold and (2) resale of that service to non-residential tenants or 
customers on an individually metered basis, regardless of the tariff’s present prohibition against such resale.  
Also Ordering Clause No. 2 directed that the tariff amendment or riders issued above specify, expressly or 
by reference, that the submetering option established shall be available throughout the Company’s service 
territory to non-residential customers. This filing complies with this Order. 
 
 Also, per Ordering Clause No. 4 the requirements of §66(12)(b) regarding newspaper publication of 
the filings directed in Clauses 1 and 2 shall be made as directed in this Order.  
 
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please call Patricia Rivers at (315) 428-6833. 
  
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
   
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst    
       Electric Pricing Department 
        
PJR 

Received: 04/10/2013


